The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at the Village meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill and Trustee Potts and Trustees Robertson present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The Mayor asked for a moment of silence for two first responders:  Nicolas Budney and Richie Tomlins

Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #9, in the amount of $26,204.87 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the January meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor as amended.
Correspondence
· E-Mail from Danielle Pack-McCarthy regarding sidewalk by their home. 

· CHIPS Balance - $32,093.43, PAVE NY $4,399.80, EWR $4,23.01

· E-mail from NYCOM re: Wire Transfer Fraud Targeting Local Governments

· EPA Expands Scope of Hudson River Cleanup Analysis News Release

· Letter from SEI Courtroom Program stating the NYS Unified Court Systems has taken over the program.
Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
· Regarding Danielle’s letter, as soon as the weather gets warmer, the Board members will layout a survey of what needs to be attended to. Sidewalks, and street signs need to all be looked at.   
Trustee Robertson had nothing to report.
Trustee Potts had nothing to report.
Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

As of this meeting, the Board has not yet received a contract from the Village of Cold Spring on fire protection
New Business
Internal Financial Audit

INTERNAL AUDIT - FISCAL YEAR 2016-2017
Performed by Thomas W.G. Robertson, Trustee beginning on February ist. 2018 with the able assistance of our Village Clerk/ Treasurer.

The contribution of an internal audit is potentially of major importance as an effective internal audit system leads to improved accountability, ethical and professional practices, effective risk management
,improves quality of output and supports decision making and performance tracking. In addition, the State Controller's Office permits a Village which has an annual budget less than $500,000 to have the choice to have the Mandated Audit performed by a member of the Board, though they would prefer that the said audit be performed by a truly independent accountant. This year an independent accountant was not included in the budget but is a direction which the Village Board should seriously consider.

This writer first reviewed the 6 (six) accounts

1.The General Fund, 2 Trust and Agency, 3 Savings Account 4 Recreation Fund 5 The Capital FundAnd 6. The Ronald Bowman Account. Records of said accounts are current, accurate and match the appropriate journals/ registers . Accounts are reconciled each month and available monthly for inspection.

Cash Receipts and Disbursements are maintained up to date, noted in the working journals/registers on a daily basis. All disbursements are made with the personal approval of the Village Board. All claims ( bills being tendered to the village ) are each viewed and approved by each member of the Board, and accepted by affixing their signature as their approval.

Payroll is certified/ approved personally by the Mayor. Records are maintained for the Village Employees ie, Pension, Health Insurance, Workers Compensation, withholding taxes etc. and duly noted in the journal.

We are now in the fourth year in the use of a sophisticated software program which has greatly enhanced the office of the treasurer. Thus our Clerk/ Treasurer is now able to provide a current financial statement anytime during the fiscal year if so requested. The presentation for the 20016/2017 Budget was greatly expanded from the 2015/2016 Budget in that the description of the Line Items are more easily read and understood, prior though an excellent program, the final presentation was not always clear to the lay person.

I must state that Ms. Pauline Minners is a knowledgeable and competent employee who understands every facet our Village and works diligently to account for every penny . We are well served.

NOTE: The Village had planned to engage an independent Auditor and had set aside funds for that purpose. However the Board has been heavily engaged in other priorities and were unable to engage an outside firm to audit the 2016/2017 year.

Appoint Zoning Board Member William Rice

Upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor, William Rice was reappointed Chairman of the Zoning Board of Appeals for a five-year period ending in February 2023. 
Set up Budget Workshop Meetings

The Board has set up two budget workshops:  March 6, 2018 and March 14, 2018 at 6:30 pm.  The Refuse and Recycling bid is due back March 19th at 10:00 am.  
Open to the Floor

There were no questions from the floor.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
